
DUNSDEN COMMUNITY ORCHARD COMMITTEE

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 14 July 2008 commencing at 8pm

PRESENT:

David Woodward, Nick Marks, Tim Coulson, Mandy Martin, John D’Souza, Jean Bodman

1. Apologies for Absence

Beth Timms

2.Orchard Up-Date

All but four of the trees planted are getting well established.  NM has                                                                              

replacements lined up (ladys finger of offaly, mead foot wonder, decio and       

peace maker).

Travis Perkins has offered to help us. DW and TC to visit and see if they 

can get a length of pipe, petrol strimmer, stockproof fence and pipes.

Simon Beddows from Phillimore Farms will provide a bowser for watering trees.

TC to arrange a watering rota for the trees.

NM has some willow cuttings to start the willow arch.

The brambles are covering the roses and need to be removed.  P.Prickett is too busy at present. DW will ask Parish Council for some help with tree surgery around boundary.

3. Funding

So far 15 trees have been sponsored. JB suggested companies such as the WI and Shoulder of Mutton Public House as possible sponsors of a tree. It was also suggested that local schools might like to sponsor one.

Binfield Heath Parish Council has given a £150.00 grant.

MM announced that we had been successful in obtaining £500.00 from the Co-operative Community Grant.  The Chilterns application would be reviewed on 19th August.

The annual insurance for the orchard is £99. DW to check with parish council to see if they will pay it.

4. Other items

A working party will be arranged for Sunday 20th July at 10.30am to install the pipe and do some more work on protecting the trees. Once this has been done the bowser can be put in place.

DW has sourced a company who can make the dedication labels for the sponsored trees.  They can be wired to the fence surrounding the tree.  The cost is £60 for 20.

MM will look into the cost of benches for the orchard - one will be dedicated by MM and her family and the other will be purchased by funds received from the Co-Op Grant.

A yearly membership drive would occur at the Binfield Heath Flower Show(23.8.08) and ploughing match(5.10.08) with leaflets to hand out.  TC to arrange a rota for manning the table at the Flower Show.

It was suggested that T-Shirts be printed for Committee Members.

NM suggested a raffle and plant sale in the spring to raise funds for the upkeep of the orchard.

5. Key Dates

8pm, Tuesday 19 August      Meeting of planning group at the Shoulder of             

                                                Mutton, Playhatch

1pm, Saturday 23 August     Binfield Heath Flower Show

                    Meeting ended at 10pm


